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Mid-Summer Greetings! 

The Town Board hopes this newsletter finds you enjoying the summer season in Pleasant Valley.  Hopefully, 
you have utilized the playground, watched a ball game, or had a picnic at the beautiful park in Cleghorn.  If 

not, mark your calendars for Harvest Fest!  The schedule of events can be found in this newsletter.   
 
The fall harvest season is right around the corner.  Please be careful of farm equipment on the roads and give 

them plenty of space.  Did you know that the Town of Pleasant Valley is comprised of  33,554 acres, of 
which 31,358 are zoned for agricultural use? 

Generator Project Update 
The Town, along with the Cleghorn Lions and Township Fire Department are working to secure funds to  

upgrade the Town Municipal building with a generator that will serve the entire building should the power 

fail.  The Community Center will be equipped to serve displaced residents from Pleasant Valley and other  

surrounding communities in the case of a disaster. Town Government will continue to operate and the fire  

department will have full operations of their equipment and garage doors. This is an expensive project.   

Project updates can be found on our webpage under: Community>Generator Project. Fundraisers are ongoing, 

grants are being applied for and donations are appreciated.  If you are interested in donating to this important 

project, please mail a check to: Town of Pleasant Valley, S10414 County Rd HHI, Eleva, WI  54738.  

Any amount is appreciated.  

We continue to have issues with garbage cans  

being placed in the traveled portion of the  

roadway. For safety reasons, please make sure 

your garbage cans are placed off the traveled  

portion of the roadway, in or next to your  

driveway and not across the road from your drive-

way.  If your hauler requests anything  different, 

they are in violation of  

Town Ordinance 24-15-03 Section4.1.1  

“The hauler must require the container be placed in 

the driveway of the customer, off of the traveled  

portion of road. Haulers may not request customers 

to place any collection container across the road 

from the resident being serviced by said hauler.”  

Garbage Can Placement 

Contact Jan at 715-271-4680 



WILL YOU ANSWER THE CALL? 

It’s not what you look like, what degree you have, or where you come from. 

It’s about heart. If you’ve got the heart to serve our surrounding communities 

in a way that few can, then we have everything you need. To continue  

providing a high level of service, Township Fire Department is actively  

recruiting community members to serve. If you have been considering joining  

Emergicare or Township Fire Department, now is the time to reach out. To  

apply contact Township Fire Department at www.townshipfire.org or contact 

Pleasant Valley Station #4 Battalion Chief John Norby at 715-577-4319. 

Monthly meetings are the 1st and 2nd Mondays of each month at 6:30pm. 

Cleghorn Harvest Fest Hustle  

5K Run/Walk 

Saturday September 6th at 9 am 

Registration begins at 8 am 

Annual Fireman’s 

Breakfast 

The Annual Fireman’s  

Breakfast will be Sunday, 

Sept 7th from 7-11:30am in 

the Community Center. 

EAU CLAIRE COUNTY RECYCLING PROGRAM 
Eau Claire County offers free recycling drop off at various locations throughout the county.  The recycle  

center in Pleasant Valley is located across from the fire station at S10405 Cty Rd HHI in Cleghorn.  Eau 

Claire County employs attendants at this site.  Regular hours are the 2nd and 4th Saturday 

of each month between the hours of 8-noon.  Accepted recyclables are the same as curbside 

recycling: cardboard, cans, glass and certain plastic containers.  More  

information can be found at:  www.eauclairecounty.gov and search for “Recycling  

Program”. The County also provides special events for other recyclable materials. 

RAISING POULTRY  
 

If you live in a Residential  
District and are interested in  

having chickens under the new 
county ordinance, check out 

their website for resources on 
applying for a license and  

keeping your backyard flock 
healthy.  

GREEN WASTE FACILITY  
The Green Waste Facility at 5710 Jeffers Road provides an  

environmentally friendly solution for all Eau Claire County residents 

to dispose of brush, grass clippings, and leaves. It is operated by the 

City of Eau Claire. 2025 Season Information: Typically, the brush 

site is open mid-April to mid November; weather dependent. Hours: 

Mondays: 10:00 AM - 6:00 PM Wednesdays: 10:00 AM - 6:00 PM 

Saturdays: 8:00 AM - 3:00 PM Questions regarding what is accepted 

and costs; contact the Community Service Department at 715-839-

5039 or communityservices@eauclairewi.gov or go to their website 

at: https://www.eauclairewi.gov/government/our divisions/parks-

forestry-and-cemetery/forestry/brush disposal  
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INSERT HARVEST FEST 

FLYER HERE 



Visit our website and you will find all valuable information including: calendars, meeting agendas and minutes, facts, 

notices, forms and permits, frequently asked questions, budget information and more. 

Town of Pleasant Valley 

Jen Meyer, Clerk/Treasurer 

S10414 Cty Rd HHI 

Eleva, WI  54738 

Town Officials 

Doug Nelson, Chairman (715)579-1012 

Scot Iverson, Supervisor (715)579-3926 

Megan Bechel, Supervisor (715)577-8153 

 

Jen Meyer, Clerk/Treasurer (715)878-4645 

 or office@pleasantvalleywi.gov  

Town Shop (715)878-9461 

 

Burning Permits are only issued online at 

www. townshipfire.org 

Town Board Meetings are held the 2nd Monday of 

each month at 7:00pm in the Town Hall. Agendas 

are on the webpage and posted at the Town Hall. 

www.pleasantvalleywi.gov 

 

Well Water Testing  
The City County Health Department has 
water testing supplies available for  
residents in the county.  Even without a 
change in color, smell, or taste of the  
water, many things like bacteria, nitrate, 
and metals can negatively affect your  
family’s health. Last year 1 in 6 drinking 
water samples from Eau Claire County 
private wells tested positive for harmful 
bacteria.  If you have a private well, yearly 
tests for at least bacteria and nitrate are 
recommended. Water test results are for 
your knowledge only. If your water result 
is unsafe, you can decide to treat your  
water or not. Visit the Eau Claire City-
County Health Department website for 
more information.   


